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The Australian Treasury is seeking comments on an updated proposal to require large
multinational enterprises (MNEs) to publicly report selected tax items on either a country-
by-country (CBC) or aggregated basis. This new proposal incorporates several of the
recommendations we made last year to better align with the EU's public CBC reporting
requirements.[1]

The stated objective of the proposal is to improve information flows to help the public,
including investors, to compare entity tax disclosures, to better assess whether an entity's
economic presence in a jurisdiction aligns with the amount of tax they pay in that
jurisdiction. The proposal would apply to reporting periods commencing on or after July 1,
2024.

The reporting obligation applies to parent entities if AUD $10million or more of their
aggregate turnover for the income year is Australian-sourced. The information for Australia
and specified jurisdictions - including Hong Kong, Singapore, and Switzerland - must be
published on a CBC basis. For all other jurisdictions, the CBC reporting parent has a choice
to publish the information on either a CBC or aggregated basis.

The information required to be reported includes:

a description of main business activities;

the number of employees (on a full-time equivalent basis) at the end of the reporting
period;

revenue from unrelated parties;

e revenue from related parties that are not tax residents of the jurisdiction;

profit or loss before income tax;


https://treasury.gov.au/consultation/c2024-488354

book value at the end of the reporting period of tangible assets, other than cash and
cash equivalents;

income tax paid (on a cash basis);

income tax accrued (current year);

e the currency used in calculating and presenting the above information.

ICI has drafted the attached letter with recommendations to ensure the public has
confidence that MNEs are paying their fair share of tax while balancing the business need
to safeguard competitively sensitive commercial information and comply with the rules.
Specifically, we recommend:

1) A "safety clause" provision to ensure that competitively sensitive commercial information
remain confidential for as long as disclosure would be seriously prejudicial.

2) A "comply or explain" provision to address potential difficulties that will confront an
Australian branch or subsidiary of a nonresident MNE parent.

3) A provision requiring objective criteria for inclusion on the specified jurisdictions for
which CbC reporting is required.

This draft letter has been shared with other industry fund associations to ask that they join
in the submission. As comment letters are due by March 5, 2024 (Australia time), please
review this draft and provide any comments or suggestions to the undersigned at
katie.sunderland@ici.org by close of business on Thursday, February 29, 2024.

Katie Sunderland
Associate General Counsel

Notes

[1] See ICI Memorandum No. 35340, dated June 8, 2023.
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